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Platforms
Sunday, March 6, 2011
Leadership in an Authentic   
Democracy
Speaker: Richard L. Kiniry, Leader, 
Ethical Humanist Society of 
Philadelphia
The Society will soon welcome a new 
Leader and as we prepare, I have a few 
thoughts on the subject of Leadership. 
First, Leaders aren’t born, they become 
what the group allows.

Sunday, March 13, 2011
Combating Efforts to Repeal Health 
Care Reform
Speaker: Athena Ford, Statewide 
Organizer for Pennsylvania Health 
Access Network
The Affordable Care Act, passed last 
year, has already changed the lives of 
millions of Americans like Staci Ritter, 
a woman from central PA I met last 
year.  Her two children have leukemia 
and her insurance company refused 
to cover the expensive injections they 
needed.  Staci and her husband went 
bankrupt trying to pay for them.  Now 
that reform has passed, all children, 
including Staci’s, are protected against 
discrimination by insurance companies 
based on pre-existing conditions. What 
would it mean for individuals like Staci 
as well as our economy if the legislative 
and judicial efforts to repeal this law 
were to succeed? I’ll give specific 
information on effective ways people 
can stand up to these repeal efforts.

Sunday, March 20, 2011
History of Tuskegee Airmen

Speaker: Dr. Eugene Richardson, Jr., 
Pilot, Class 45A, Tuskegee Airmen
Tuskegee Airmen exist because during 
WWII our Armed Forces were rigidly 
segregated by race. Because of pressure 
brought to bear on President Roosevelt 
and the Army, Tuskegee Institute was 

awarded a contract to give volunteers 
primary flight training. Subsequently, 
992 Black pilots were graduated 
from the advanced flight school at the 
Tuskegee Army Air Field; 450 of those 
men flew in combat in Europe, setting 
a remarkable performance record that 
earned them many awards, including 
the Congressional Gold Medal.

Sunday, March 27, 2011
Spring Festival
This year we will welcome the arrival of 
Spring by celebrating beauty, inviting 
members and friends of the Society to 
share with others the words, images 
and sounds that exalt their spirits.

Child Care 
 Each Sunday the Society offers 
childcare during the Pla�orm.

If possible, please call ahead if you 
are bringing children. Cra�s and 
ac�vi�es are regularly offered, 
but when the number of children 
increases, we can plan a real Ethics 
for Children program.In Search of Beauty

For this year ’s Spring Festival, we 
invite members and friends of the 
Society to mentally complete the 
following sentence, “One of the 
most beautiful things I ever saw/
heard/read is . . .”. Then bring 
that thing—a painting or beautiful 
object (or send a photo of the thing 
electronically to office@phillyethics.
org  to be included in a slide 
show ), a poem or other reading, a 
CD of a favorite piece of music—to 
the Society no later than Sunday, 
March 13. Members of the 
Education Committee will arrange 
your selections into an order for 
presentation. Then, on Sunday, 
March 27, at the Spring Festival, 
we will invite you to share your 
beautiful thing with us all so that 
we may enjoy it with you. 

 <>



Leader’s
 Message

Movement

—Richard L. Kiniry

Reconnecting with the meaning of the 
words that we loosely throw around 
can be revealing. Ethical Societies, 
Ethical Culture Societies and Ethical 
Humanist Societies are all federated 
into the American Ethical Union, but 
we describe ourselves as the Ethical 
Culture Movement. What movement?   
Movement in the sense we use the 
word is defined as “a group of people 
working to advance a shared cause?” 
I don’t see the shared cause. Although 
physically I have not seen all the Ethical 
Societies in America, I stay in contact 
with the Societies, the Leaders and the 
Administration of the AEU, and I don’t 
experience a group of people working 
to advance a shared cause. What I 
do witness is a collection of groups 
meeting weekly with varying levels 
of commitment to the philosophy of 
Felix Adler and his successors. Which 
is not so bad. Since those groups create 
thoughtful communities of progressive 
people concerned with helping to make 
a better world, we can be proud of what 
we have accomplished. And if our 
shared cause is the continued survival 
of these Ethical Societies, that is a 
worthy if not a terribly exciting cause. 
But beyond survival, it is a mystery to 
me what cause those Societies share.  

The lack of movement in the Movement 
could be that the causes overtook the 
cause. From the beginning our focus 
on a better world had individual 
Societies focusing on diverse social 
justice causes—housing reform, legal 
reform, prison reform, gay rights, 
women’s rights, racial justice and anti-
war—all good causes, but they have 
overshadowed and deflected attention 
from Ethical Religion. When this 
Movement began, Felix Adler was 
offering a different approach to living 
as a new religion—living as a relational, 
ethical, creative experience without 
God. But with our focus on social 

issues, and as other denominations 
became more socially conscious, 
Ethical Societies became identified as 
just another liberal religious group, 
more humanistic and less traditionally 
religious, but still another religious 
community.  

Through the years as our philosophic 
foundation evolved from Adler’s Ethical 
Idealism to Ethical Humanism, the 
value of Adler’s radical understanding 
of religion has been neglected. He 
took the spiritual world from the 
heavens and situated it in the relational 
experience of human beings. That 
offered a different approach to religion. 
It made individuals the center of the 
creative process. Life is not a process 
of fitting in or doing well but of taking 
responsibility for your part of the world 
around you. Meaning is not found but is 
created by the way the individual lives. 
I believe that is the movement part of 
the Ethical Culture Movement. Ethical 
Societies may have varied personalities, 
but the Movement is about a change in 
the understanding of religion with the 
message that genuine religion ought to 
move past dogma and ritual and make 
central each person’s presence in this 
world. To be part of the Ethical Culture 
Movement means that besides being a 
part of an Ethical Society, you believe 
in the transformation of religion into 
a guide to better human relations, 
which for me means a critique of other 
religions and our own.  <>

Ethical Humanism: Religion 
for Non-Believers and 
Believers
Who says your life has to have 
meaning? Even if you don’t care about 
ideas like meaning, Ethical Humanism 
offers a sensible but inspiring 
understanding of life’s journey. 
Ethical Humanism has historically 
been situated on the fringe of religion 
for 135 years and its approach is of use 
to both the confused and to know-it-
alls. This workshop, designed for the 
curious, whether Society members or 
newcomers, will offer an opportunity 
to examine the philosophy of Ethical 
Humanism while questioning the 
“big issues,” such as God, faith and 
morality.  
The workshop will run from 10 am 
to 2:30 pm on Saturday March 19, 
with a break for lunch. Coffee, tea 
and lunch will be served. Cost, $10, 
including food. 

Many thanks to those who rushed  
to ush 1-16  through 2-6, namely 
Arnold and Temma Fishman, Doris 
Dabrowski, Marta Guttenberg, 
Victoria Kent, Henry Pashkow, Harry 
Thorn, and David Ralston.

 In the forthcoming weeks we can use 
additional assistance in setting the stage 
for our Sunday morning Platforms.  If 
you would like to serve our community 
by joining the ush rush either regularly 
or occasionally, please contact Betsy 
Lightbourn at elightbourn@verizon.net 
or 215-575-1128.

Thank you 
for your 
service!

James Sloan Allen has created a 
humanist approach to the Great Books. 
His book, Worldly Wisdom, is a series 
of commentaries that follow human 
wisdom from Homerôs Iliad to the works 
of Sartre and Martin Luther King. His 
focus is the humanist ideas that appear 
in all these historic writings. This is a 
chance for members and friends of 
the Society to read and discuss those 
books we meant to read earlier in life 
while following the course of humanist 
thinking through the ages.  Another 
advantage of this reading group is we 
will have the opportunity to examine 
our own lives in the presence of ideas 
from around the world and through the 
ages.

This will be a monthly series with 
participants taking turns in leading the 
discussion.  We will have copies of 
Allenôs book to be lent to those leading 
the discussion and participants will be 
expected to have read at least part of 
the selection for that month. Since the 
meetings are planned 
for the third Tuesday 
of the month, our 
next meeting will be 
March 15 at 7:30 
p.m. The reading 
will be Moliereôs The 
Misanthrope.
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Meeting
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for Alternatives

to the Death 
Penalty
Meeting
7:00pm

Amnesty  
International

7:00 p.m. 

Meeting
7:30 p.m.
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Class

Meeting

 7:00 p.m.
Camp Linden Meeting

March 2011

March Birthdays
         

    04 Terry Martin-Murley
    1 1 Lew Wilkinson
    19 Christa Vanderbilt      
    23 Susan Jo Klein
    26     Ruth Ann Dubb
 

*Child care provided
  during all platforms

Ethical 
Humanism 
Workshop
10:00am -
2:30pm
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Flower Dedications - David Ralston, 
Coordinator

March 6 —    Lyle Murley: “To my lovely 
wife Terry in honor of her birthday”

March 13 —   Ken Greiff: “To the love
for my grandparents”

March 20 —  Harry Thorn

March 27— Jeffrey Dubb:  “In honor of 
my lovely wife Ruth Ann on her birthday”

Ushers - Betsy Lightbourn, Coordinator
March  6                T.B.A.
March 13
March 20
March 27

Greeters - Ken Greiff, Coordinator
March  6                T.B.A.
March 13
March 20
March 27

Coffee Hour Lunch                    
March  6 -  Groups A-D
March 13 -  Groups  E-K
March 20 -  Groups L-O 
March 27 - Groups P-Z

    


